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From Your President

By Lynn Powers

Good Day Everyone!

Greetings!

By the time this is distributed it will be getting colder and the ACBI 2014 will be a memory. I would like to thank those who planned and attended this year. There is a very different plan going forward. Although the state parks were fun, it is time to return to the more populated areas where it may be easier for people to travel.

One other possibility would be a multistate gathering for next year. The idea is on the table and more information should be available in the next newsletter. 

We still have several tasks ahead of us as a board. A committee to look at the by-laws of the organization was formed. This has not been done since 2001; it’s about time to do that again. We are also looking at how to increase our online presence and attract new members of all ages.

Take care and have a great fall season!

SCAVI NEWS

By Rita Kersh

If your summer has been like ours, it’s been a busy one.

In May, we invited Jim Fortman with Vision Aids Systems to come to our meeting and demonstrate various magnifications systems he sells.  He concluded his presentations by letting our members try out the equipment and he had a drawing for a Pebble Mini electronic magnifier, which I won.  Since I can’t use it (for obvious reasons) we decided to raffle it off at the ACBI state convention.

In June we held our annual picnic with 13 members and guests in attendance.  Mike Sowder was the emcee of our trivia challenge and everyone went home with a “white elephant” prize.

July’s meeting introduced us to Tonya Chastain, Director of the Lawrence County Tourism Commission.  She informed us about various tours available in our county, such as the Limestone Tour, the “Tombstones that Talk” walking tour of two local cemeteries, tours of Elliott Stone Company and the new Milwaukee Rail Trail.  She also told us about the Lawrence County 4H Fair and the rodeo that would take place there.

We heard from Mary Hall, Assistant Director of the Bedford Public Library at our August meeting.  She informed us of the services the library provides.  The library will look up phone numbers, assist in teaching iPhone users how to download books on their phone and they have audio books in stock.

September’s meeting will consist of a supervisor from the local city bus service, TASC, to tell us about their program.  We have a few members who already use the TASC bus.

Our planning committee is working on our October public awareness activity, which we’re calling “Sightless Not Helpless”.  We’ll have a lunch with blindfolds available, silent auction and demonstration of skills and abilities our members have.  Such activities as using technology, hobbies, handling personal business and home making skills will be demonstrated.  Participants can also try out these tasks with the blindfold and we’ll have the low vision simulators available.

Enjoy your upcoming fall and we’ll catch up in the next issue!

LAKOTA CHAPTER NEWS

By Sue L’Esperance

Though dwindling in numbers, we are keeping active and visible in the community.  On September 4, we will have a booth at the Senior Fair at Woodlands Senior Center in Columbia City.  

We plan to be at the ACBI Convention at Turkey Run and will have a booth in the exhibitor area.  We will be selling our new large print cookbook, homemade jam, some craft items, and snacks.

On October 18, we will have our fourth Dining in the Dark event.  This is a great opportunity for family and friends to experience what it is like to be blind for a couple hours while enjoying a three-course meal.  We provide a brief orientation, blindfolds and bibs.  Members of the local Key Club are our seater guides and wait staff.  Tracy Rau will be our guest speaker.  Carolyn Clifford-Hindbaugh will provide dinner music.  Tickets are $15.00/person and may be obtained from any Lakota Chapter member.  

On November 7 and 8, we will have a booth at the Whitley County Extension Homemakers’ Quilt Show & Holiday Bazaar.  

Meetings are held at 10:00 AM on the second Thursday of each month.

For more information on the Lakota Chapter, please contact Sue L’Esperance at (260) 248-9692 or email Sue at lcacbi03@embarqmail.com.

From the Heartland

by Barbara Salisbury, President

Heartland Association of ACBI

The Heartland Association of ACBI has gone through a number of changes in recent months.  We have moved our meeting location, changed our meeting start time and altered our meeting frequency.  Our regular chapter meeting occurs now on a bimonthly schedule and is held at the Monroe County public library, downtown Bloomington.  Although we enjoyed the gracious hospitality of Saint Marks United Methodist Church since our beginning in 2010, we believe this new location will bring us greater visibility in the community. Our meeting, with its agenda, still officially begins at 7:00, and on the 3rd Mon. of the month, but we have built in to our evening a half hour chat time, starting at 6:30.  We will have refreshments and allow people time to visit and share life happenings!

On the off months, when we are not holding chapter meetings, we will plan some activity, a social gathering or event.  This new schedule began in July, and in Aug., our off month, we held our annual ice cream social and included a mini cook out.  This was held at Tina Lubarsky’s new house on the BLine and it was a lot of fun.  And, Tina’s house is gorgeous and her hospitality was greatly appreciated!  Everybody pitched in a few bucks and we had hotdogs on the grill, chips, and our treasurer, Rhett Salisbury, indulged us with homemade ice cream!  

Our upcoming plans include our 4th year of participating in the Vision Walk and Expo, the Ross Farm Fall Fest in Oct. and a touch tour with an art gallery in Nov./Dec.  We also plan, with our new bimonthly chapter schedule, to have special speakers for most of our regular meetings.  With our new look and energy, we hope to do some creative fundraising and tap into other area clubs and organizations to bring new life for growth!  

Audible Pedestrian Signals Coming to Bedford

By Rita Kersh, SCAVI Chapter

In the summer of 2012 I was practicing routes in Bedford to prepare to attend the Accelerated Mobility Program and Guide Dog Training at Leader Dogs for the Blind and found that I was terrified to cross 16th Street.  There is constant traffic and with my total blindness and hearing loss, this was not in the cards for me to tackle independently.

So now it’s been over a year since I first began my campaign for getting Audible Pedestrian Signals (APS) installed on a few intersections in Bedford.  My hope was to request them along 16th Street, which cuts through the middle of Bedford.  16th Street is also US 50 which took my request to a state level.

I knew about the APS from attending ACB conventions, from Bloomington having them, and also was trained with them at Leader Dogs.  Wow, I only had to listen for the loud voice on the signal to tell me when to walk.  I didn’t have to try to determine where the traffic sounds were coming from by using the only good ear I have.

When I came home in September of 2012, and started walking with my Leader Dog, I was determined that I would someday be able to cross 16th Street, which goes through our downtown square.  The square is near my house and I would love to be able to travel there on my own.  So I set up a meeting with our mayor, who happened to be a fellow Lion in my club at that time.

I had information to give her that I picked up at one of the ACB National Conventions to inform her about what I was requesting.  She agreed that the APS would be a great thing for our visually impaired residents.

She talked with the directors of relevant city departments and finally got back to me.

I was told that since 16th Street is a US highway it would be the Indiana Department of Transportation (INDOT) who would be responsible for installing the APS along 16th Street.  She gave me a contact number for INDOT and I got the ball rolling with them in November 2012.

In May 2013 I was contacted by someone from the regional office and was told it could take up to two years to get the APS installed in Bedford.  She told me she would contact me later when she found out if the request went through and where the APS would be installed.

In September 2013 I followed up with my INDOT contact and was told that they were investigating the request.  I didn’t hear anything, so contacted INDOT again and in March 2014 I was told that the request was approved and that she would be back in touch in 45-60 days with more details.

She finally got back with me and told me six intersections would have APS installed.  Four intersections are around our downtown square.  Exactly where I was wanting to be able to travel with my guide dog.

This particular contact left her job and I was referred to another lady at INDOT who told me she was waiting to hear about funding, but thought the APS would be installed in about 30 days.  That would be around the end of August 2014.

Over the Back Fence

This column is for readers to submit announcements, poems, recipes, etc.

I Believe.... Some good thoughts!

Unknown 
I believe . . .

That we don't have to change friends if we understand that friends change.

I believe . . .

That no matter how good a friend is, they're going to hurt you every once in a while and you must forgive them for that.

I believe . . .

That true friendship continues to grow, even over the longest distance.

Same goes for true love.

I believe . . .

That you can do something in an instant that will give you heartache for life.

I believe . . .

That it's taking me a long time to become the person I want to be.

I believe . . .

That you should always leave loved ones with loving words. It may be the last time you see them.

I believe . . .

That you can keep going long after you can't.

I believe . . .

That we are responsible for what we do, no matter how we feel.

I believe . . .

That either you control your attitude or it controls you.

I believe . . .

That regardless of how hot and steamy a relationship is at first, the passion fades and there had better be something else to take its place.

I believe . . .
That heroes are the people who do what has to be done when it needs to be done, regardless of the consequences.

I believe . . .

That money is a lousy way of keeping score.

I believe . . .

That my best friend and I can do anything or nothing and have the best time.

I believe . . .

That sometimes the people you expect to kick you when you're down, will be the ones to help you get back up.

I believe . . .

That sometimes when I'm angry I have the right to be angry, but that doesn't give me the right to be cruel.

I believe . . .
That just because someone doesn't love you the way you want them to doesn't mean they don't love you with all they have.  You have to decide if that is enough.

I believe . . .

That maturity has more to do with what types of experiences you've had and what you've learned from them and less to do with how many birthdays you've celebrated.

I believe . . .

That it isn't always enough to be forgiven by others. Sometimes you have to learn to forgive yourself.

I believe . . .

That no matter how bad your heart is broken the world doesn't stop for your grief.

I believe . . .

That our background and circumstances may have influenced who we are, but we are responsible for who we become.

I believe . . .
That just because two people argue, it doesn't mean they don't love each other and just because they don't argue, it doesn't mean they do.

I believe . . .

That you shouldn't be so eager to find out a secret.  It could change your life forever.

I believe . . .

That two people can look at the exact same thing and see something totally different.

I believe . . .

That your life can be changed in a matter of hours by people who don't even know you.

I believe . . .

That even when you think you have no more to give, when a friend cries out to you you will find the strength to help.

I believe . . .

That credentials on the wall do not make you a decent human being.

I believe . . .

That the people you care about most in life are taken from you too soon. 
I Believe . . .
That Jesus Christ, Son of the Creator of Heaven and Earth is my Savior and giving control of my life over to him insures a better life here on earth and a perfect eternal one in Heaven.

Seniors with Vision Loss May Be At Risk of a Shorter Life

HealthDay August 25, 2014

The study reinforces the notion that if a senior is burdened by impaired sight, helping them complete everyday tasks may be important to maintaining long life.

Among seniors, dimming vision may be tied to poorer survival, new research suggests.

The study involved more than 2,500 people, aged 65 to 84, who were assessed when they enrolled in the study and again two, six and eight years later.

Vision loss over time was associated with an increase in the person’s risk of death during the study period, the researchers reported.

Although the study couldn’t prove cause and effect, researchers led by Sharon Christ of Purdue University in West Lafayette, Ind., offered up some theories on the link between fading sight and shorter survival.

They believe the effect may be partly due to a sight-related decline in an individual’s ability to perform basic daily tasks such as shopping, housework or using the telephone.

The risk of death among people who had difficulty with basic daily tasks rose by 3 percent a year over the study period, so that it was 31 percent higher by the end of the eight-year study.

People who had a vision decline of one letter size on an eye chart were expected to have a 16 percent increase in death risk during the study due to their declining ability to do basic daily tasks, the researchers said.

“Our findings have multiple implications. First, these findings reinforce the need for the primary prevention of visual impairment,” the Purdue team concluded. “Moreover, the early detection of disabling eye diseases is suboptimal in the U.S. health care system, leading to otherwise preventable vision impairment.

“Finally, many Americans live with vision impairment that is correctable through the proper fitting of glasses or contact lenses,” the researchers added.
The Purdue group also believes that the study reinforces the notion that if a senior is burdened by impaired sight, helping them complete everyday tasks may be important to maintaining long life.

The study was published online Aug. 21 in the journal JAMA Ophthalmology.

Free Currency Reader Through NLS

The U.S. Bureau of Engraving will initiate a four-month pilot where 

NLS patrons can pre-order a currency reader.  A press release from 

July 3 states "To receive a currency reader eligible individuals who are currently patrons of NLS need only call 1-888-NLS-READ 

(1-888-657-7323).  Your account will be noted and a currency reader will be delivered to the address on file."  However, calls to the number 

provided for the purpose of ordering the currency reader will not be 

accepted until September 2, 2014.

NOTE: the delivery of the readers will not begin until January 2015.

Where Can Audio Described DVDs Be Found?

This information came from the ACB Leadership list and will be helpful to those of you looking for movies with audio description.

Visit ACB's own Audio Description Project web site at:  www.acb.org/adp   Click on the DVD tab and from there you'll be able to find any DVDs that's been released with audio description.  When you click on a particular DVD, you'll be taken to the amazon.com web page where you can purchase that DVD and be assured that you'll receive the version that does indeed have description (some versions of the same DVD do not include description).

Researchers Develop Navigation App for People with Vision Disabilities

Jul 16, 2014

MINNEAPOLIS: Researchers and students at the University of Minnesota are developing a smartphone app that would tell people with vision disabilities not only when to cross the street, but which direction they’re going and how many lanes they have to cross.

The app will also tell users the name of a street if the user taps the phone and points it in any direction.

Users tap the phone again to request a walk signal so they don’t have to struggle to find a button to push. The system will tell users when to cross and how much time they have.

Currently, Accessible Pedestrian Signals help people with vision disabilities know when to cross a street with a countdown.

The project began in 2010 and is nearly complete.

“The research team still needs to obtain important traffic signal information from city officials” said Chen-Fu Liao, a senior assistance engineer at the university’s Minnesota Traffic Observatory.

NOTE: mention of products and services in this newsletter is for informational purposes only and does not imply endorsement of any such product of service by the American Council of the Blind of Indiana.    

RENEWAL / MEMBER APPLICATION

Persons interested in becoming a member or renewing their membership need only to send their check for $7, payable to ACBI, to Donald Koors, 5885 North Central, Indianapolis, IN 46220, along with the following information:

Name _________________________________________________

Address: _______________________________________________

City/State/Zip: __________________________________________

Phone Number: (____) ____________________________________

E-Mail Address: _________________________________________

Occupation: ____________________________________________

Newsletter Format Preference: 

____ E-Mail ____ Audiocassette____ Large Print ____ Computer Disk
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